
] Ref. Ares(2020)5095180 - 29/09/2020

From:
Sent:
To:
Subject:

SANTE PROCUREMENT 
vendredi 18 septembre 2020 10:38

RE: Technical questions - tender submission

Thank you for Your message.

The maximum capacity of the mailbox is 30MB (message + attachment). We prefer not to use any 
external platforms for exchange of sensitive documents as their security is not confirmed. The tender 
does not have to be combined in one file, it is appropriate and even advisable to have the supporting 
documents and annexes separate. In this case, if the limit of 30MB is exceeded, it is possible to send the 
documents in batches in several separate emails.

We rest at Your disposal for any further questions.
Kind regards

Sante Procurement Team

m
European Commission
DG Health and Food Safety
Unit A.3 Finance, Budget and controls

@pfizer.com>From:
Sent: Thursday, September 17, 2020 9:34 PM
To: SANTE PROCUREMENT <SANTE-PROCUREMENT(5)ec.europa.eu>
Subject: Technical questions - tender submission

Dear Madam/Sir,

We refer to the call for tenders for the development, production, priority-purchasing options and supply 
of COVID-19 Vaccines for EU Member States (referenced SANTE/2020/C3/043), which we received by 
means of the Invitation to tender letter dated September 9, 2020.

In the aforementioned Invitation to tender letter, it is stated that any request for additional information 
must be made in writing by e-mail to this e-mail address.

Pfizer is due to be submitting a joint tender on behalf of Pfizer and BioNTech this Saturday. We have 
several technical questions in this regard:

1. Since it is requested to submit the tender by email, is there a limit on the size of document that 
the EC can receive via email in terms of maximum MB acceptable?

2. Depending on the size of the document to be submitted, would it be acceptable for a tenderer 
to use an email app (e.g. kiteworks OR We-transfer) for sending a large file?

3. Would you prefer to receive the tender by one document with all supporting materials 
incorporated or is it appropriate to submit the tender in one document and the supporting 
documents and annexes in one zip-file?



Many thanks in advance for any help you can provide.

Best regards.

LEGAL NOTICE
Unless expressly stated otherwise, this message is confidential and may be privileged. It is intended for the addressee(s) 
only. Access to this e-mail by anyone else is unauthorised. If you are not the addressee, any disclosure or copying of the 
contents of this e-mail or any action taken (or not taken) in reliance on it is unauthorised and may be unlawful. If you are 
not an addressee, please inform the sender immediately.

Pfizer Limited is registered in England under No. 526209 with its registered office at Ramsgate Road, Sandwich, Kent CT13 
9NJ.
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